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More Than Missions
by Terri Groh, District Alliance Women’s Director

I love supporting our international workers in prayer and in getting their financial and
physical needs out to our district. It has been one of my greatest joys as I serve in the
role of district director. It’s fun to connect a need one of our district international
workers has with a local church or indiviual who can help with that need. Supporting
our international workers has been at the core of Alliance Women since it’s inception.

However, we are more than just missions. I also love when women come to our
retreats and hear the Lord speak to them about a particular issue. Or they
communicate with me and let me know how they have grown spiritually through an
event or getting connected with Alliance Women in their local church.

We just finished up our first all weekend long Fall Refocus retreat and it was such a
good one. While I always enjoy the retreat, I was thankful for the extended time we 
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had together. Some came for just Friday and Saturday, while others came for the
entire weekend. We had a praise and prayer time on Saturday night and it was a
beautiful time of sharing how we heard from the Lord during the weekend. We also
spent time praying together in small groups and that was meaningful.

Two specific testimonies came out of the weekend. One attendee heard the Lord
telling her to go overseas as a missionary and it was confirmed through the words of
another woman who knew nothing of her call. The second woman stood up and said
she felt that the Lord was telling the women that they should go overseas no matter
their age. Unbeknownst to her, the first woman had just prayed that she needed some
confirmation!

Another was a young lady who shared that she felt Jesus pulling her back to himself
throughout the weekend. We were able to pray for her and affirm her in that. 

These types of experiences thrill my soul. It is wonderful to hear how the Lord is
moving through the ministry of Alliance Women and such an honor to be a part of
that.

If you didn’t get a chance to make it this past weekend, then stay tuned for our next
event which will take place on April 24-25, 2026 at Auburn Alliance Church. I hope you
can join us then!









2025-2026 National Project
District Goal - $18,000

Year-to-Date Giving (Starting in July) -
$155.00



Our district Alliance Women continue to have the Pompidou Guest House
in Libreville, Gabon, Africa as our district overseas project. 

Our district Alliance Women leadership team voted to raise $1,500 in
2025-2026 for ongoing repairs and updates to the home. 

Thank you for your continued support to help these projects happen. All
money should be sent to our district Alliance Women treasurer, Peg
Kelwaski, earmarked “Pompidou”. 

Peg’s information: 3601 Pelton Road, Sherman, NY 14781 (716) 720-0589 
 mlkelwaski@yahoo.com)

Pompidou Guest House
Libreville, Gabon



Join Us at the Northeastern District Alliance Missions Summit!

Date: Saturday, October 18, 2025
Location: Syracuse Alliance Church
3112 Midland Avenue
Syracuse, NY 13205

Cost: $40 per adult
$25 per student (13 to 17 years of age)

Register: Click HERE to register or scan the attached QR Code
(Registration Open)

Join us for a powerful day of inspiration, collaboration, and
mobilization.

At the NED Alliance Missions Summit, we’ll gather pastors, missions’
leaders, church members, and Alliance family from across our district
to focus on what it means to cultivate a sending culture. Through
compelling sessions, real stories, and practical tools, you'll be
challenged and equipped to join God's mission – locally and globally.

What can you expect at the NED Alliance Missions Summit 2025?

Why develop a sending culture? Discover the biblical foundation for 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/northeastern-district-alliance-missions-summit-tickets-1478678289569?aff=oddtdtcreator


sending workers and be inspired by The Alliance’s rich legacy of gospel
impact – locally and globally.

How do we create a sending culture? Explore actionable strategies to
help your church nurture environments where people of all ages can
hear, discern, and respond to God's call locally and globally.

What now? Engage in collaborative conversations with national office,
district, and fellow church leaders as we dream, plan, and strategize
together to reach our neighborhoods and the nations.

New This Year – Emerging Leaders Track. 

The District Missions Committee (DMC) is excited to introduce the
Emerging Leaders Track at this year’s Summit – designed specifically
for students ages 14 to 22. This new track invites high school seniors
and college students to explore God’s call to serve – whether across
the street or around the world. Breakout sessions will be tailored to
engage, challenge, and inspire young leaders as they consider their
next steps in being on mission.

Registration Open

Use the QR Code or click HERE to secure your spot. You may purchase
multiple registrations at once. For each ticket, you will be prompted to
provide the registration details for the individual attending.

Together, we can make a difference. See you at the Summit!

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/northeastern-district-alliance-missions-summit-tickets-1478678289569?aff=oddtdtcreator

